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Reception Weekly Learning Update

 18th November 2022
	Anti-bullying Week
In order to mark Anti-bullying week, we have had a big focus on kindness. We read the story, Simon Sock, which is about an odd sock desperate to find his matching pair to be his friend. He soon realises though that he doesn’t need his friend to be exactly the same as him and that it’s even more fun to be friends with someone who’s different. Wearing our odd socks this week reminded us that we are all unique and that our differences should be celebrated! 
	Road Safety Week

To mark road safety week, the children learned about the safest places to cross a road and that they should always ‘stop, look, listen and think’. We then acted out a road scene outside with a zebra crossing, a pelican crossing and a lollipop person, We had children riding vehicles on the road and other children being pedestrians, wanting to cross the road, It was lots of fun but also a memorable learning activity to ensure these important safety rules are instilled. 

	Science investigation
We carried out a science investigation linked to Road Safety this week as we investigated which are the safest materials for a pedestrian to wear in the dark. We first of all made our predictions and then tested the materials in a dark box with a torch acting as the car headlights. We discovered that bright, shiny and reflective materials are the best! We looked at our own coats to see if they had any of these types of materials on them and decided whether they would be safe to wear in the dark or not.  

	 Phonics and reading books
We have been carrying out our phonics assessments this week in readiness for splitting the children into smaller groups next week. Some children will begin Phase 3 whilst others will consolidate Phase 2. There are still some children who are not confidently recognising these words so please support us in teaching these words by practising with your child’s sound bag at home. Please also encourage lots of sounding out and blending when hearing your child read. We really want your children to be able to say the sounds aloud and then blend them altogether in order to read independently. There will be no new sounds in your child’s sound bag this week.
	Maths
This week we have been using the words ‘greater’ and ‘fewer’ to compare 2 sets of objects. This has also required our super counting skills, as we have been practising pointing and counting an irregular arrangement of objects.

We have begun to learn about addition and have started with some practical number sentences using counters to help us. The children learned the words ‘add’, ‘plus’ and ‘equals’ and the symbols for these too.

	Space

The children have been fascinated by Space during our learning about the Moon. They have had so many questions! One of these was ‘How do you sleep in Space?’ and in order to answer the question, we showed the children a video of the astronaut, Chris Hadfield, who shows the children exactly how he goes to bed in his spacecraft. He also showed us how he brushes his teeth before bed. The children loved the way his toothbrush floated in the air!! I have included the link below so that they can share this with you (It really was fascinating!) https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3bCoGC532p8
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This year we will be performing ‘Whoopsy Daisy Angel’ for parents and this week we began rehearsals. Some of your children may have already come home with a few lines to practise if they have a speaking part. Some children will be given these next week. Please practise these with your child so that they feel confident at speaking in a loud, clear voice ready for the performances. 

	Next week…
We will be learning about Toys from the past next week. Please have a look in your child’s book bag for an extra piece of homework…to find out what their grown ups’ favourite toys (i.e. your toys) were when they were little and, if possible, their grandparents’ favourite toys as well.

-As part of our celebrations topic, we will be learning how Thanksgiving is celebrated in America at the end of next week. We are hoping to have a Thanksgiving celebration during Golden Time when we will share some food. As always, we will check dietary requirements but if you’d prefer your child not to take part, please let us know. Thank you!
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